

VILLAGE OF TANNERSVILLE Incorporated 1895

Office of Code Enforcement

1 Park Lane PO Box 967 Tannersville, NY 12485

May 1, 2025

Dear Residents/Property Owners

Phone: 518-589-5850
Fax: 518-589-5805
E-mail:
voffice@hvc.rr.com
www.TannersvilleNY.org

Mayor Lee McGunnigle

Deputy Mayor George Kelly

Trustees Kody Leach Rebecca Fitting Gil Adler

Clerk-Treasurer Robin Dumont

Deputy Clerk Lauren Rappleyea

Code Enforcement Officer Carl Giangrande

> Planning Administrator

Once again we are embarking on "Bear Season" in Tannersville! As you may

already know we on the Mountaintop reside within a portion of Catskill Park and as such we are the beneficiaries of all of the beauty and splendor our natural environment provides.

With that said, we are inherently responsible for respecting and maintaining the delicate balance between our activities and those of the natural order within which we coexist. It is an afront to that balance and an unforgivable offense that threatens the existence of the bear population when carelessness results in their capture and possible euthanization.

To that end, we are requesting that all waste receptacles be "bear-proof' and maintained as such. Failure to do so will result in fee's for the restoration and clean-up of properties unwilling or unable to comply, including but not limited to additional fines and penalties which this office will pursue and prosecute to the fullest extent of the law.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter and enjoy the summer!

More information regarding the matter is provided by the NYS DEC here;

https://dec.ny.gov/nature/animals-fish-plants/black-bear/management/bearwise

Sincerely,

Carl Giangrande

Code Enforcement Officer Village of Tannersville, N.Y.